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	Date Inspected:
	n/a
	

	Officer:
	KH – date 20/4/23
	

	Signing Officer:
	LH – date 21/4/23
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	APPROVED

	


	Development Description:
	Non-material amendment to application 3/2022/0247 involving the change of the garage external surface from coursed stonework to a white lime plaster finish.

	Site Address/Location:
	Lynwood Pendleton Road Wiswell 
BB7 9BZ

	


	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Parish/Town Council

	N/a


	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Highways/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	
	N/a

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy (Adopted Version):
Key Statement DS1 – Development Strategy

Key Statement DS2 – Presumption in Favour of Sustainable Development

Policy DMG1 – General Considerations

Policy DMG2 – Strategic Considerations

Policy DMG3 – Transport and Mobility

Policy DMH5 – Residential amd Curtilage Extensions 
National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF)

National Planning Practice Guidance (NPPG)



	Relevant Planning History:

3/2022/0247 – Proposed single storey rear extenson, detached garage, conversion of the integral garage and associated alterations.  Approved with conditions.
3/2021/0897 - Single storey flat roof extension. 3/4 of full width and 8m in length from the rear of existing house walls to provide additional bedrooms. An additional patio full width and 4m in length. Garden is 3 acres to the rear. Withdrawn.
3/1998/0175 - Study extension. Approved.
 

	

	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	The principal of the erection of this building has been established under 3/2022/0247 

The proposed changes relate to the external materials to be used on the detached garage.  Course stonework was approved and white lime plaster finish is now proposed to all four elevations.

 The existing house is a mixture of coursed stonework and render and does not lie within any designated area.
The nature of these changes on these elevations would not result in any undue impact on residential or visual amenity to any greater extent than approved.


	

	RECOMMENDATION:
	That the non-material amendment be approved.



